	EARLSTON PATHS GROUP

	Minutes of “Distanced” Annual General Meeting 3 July 2021.

	Present: 
	Bill Bryson, Luke Comins (Chair) Ian Gibb (Secretary), Sheila Gibb, Ruth Gregory,   
John Kirkpatrick, Tom McGhee (Vice Chair), Stuart McPherson, Roy Todd (Treasurer), Emma Pressegh

	Notes:
	As the Covid-19 restrictions remain in force, the AGM was held by ensuring that all members received a full set of documents, and were able to comment on the content, which now form the basis of the following minutes.
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	Chairman’s Review for 2020/21.
Chairman’s Review for 2020/21 cont.
	The past year has largely been on “pause” in much of our personal lives as Covid-19 restrictions impacted on all aspects of society; the Paths Group was no different in that respect.

Despite the restrictions imposed through lockdowns, we were able to carry out maintenance work, mainly grass cutting, throughout the summer months and well into late autumn. Some other essential work was also tackled; worn steps replaced and bridge spars replaced.  All work socially distanced of course.

The paths network was very heavily used throughout the whole year and to some extent this benefitted us because routes were so well walked that the footfall kept encroaching vegetation at bay. The reverse of this was of course the negative impact on built structures. Overall, however, the work of the Group played a significant part in providing a source for wellbeing for a large number of people in the community, and from further afield, confirming what a valuable resource the paths network has become in our local area.

In October we were saddened to learn that our former Chairman, Jack Jones, had died following a short illness. As a founding member his contribution to the group and the wider community would be recognised in 2021.

The new year started quietly and the work team carried out step repairs above Sorrowlessfield footbridge using logs from the Drygrange Community woodland, kindly supplied by Hugh Chalmers at BFT.

In March, a large number of volunteers turned out to help us improve a section of the Leader Water path; thanks to all able to attend and in particular the “JogEarlston” crew who once again demonstrated their support for the work of the group. Thanks also to Ian Scott- Aiton who moved materials down the field with his tractor.

At end of that month, we took delivery of the “boots” chainsaw carving, marking Jack Jones contribution to the Paths Group. The carving was installed on the Leader Water path. 

In April, JogEarlston turned out again to help construct a bridge over the burn in Mill Bank using a section of old board walk; the job was completed in record time.

During May, our “maintenance team” replaced all the worn log steps on the “ Kirklands bank” on the Jubilee Path, a considerable task, and completed a similar job north of Redpath. Special thanks to Peter “physics” Doig for transporting materials. Grass cutting season started and that work is ongoing.

One aspect of work that tends to go unseen is maintaining an active presence on social media, which in this day and age, plays a significant role in keeping the wider public up to date with our activities and promoting our local area. Thanks to Sheila for all the work she does on this front.

Away from our normal activities, we opened a “JustGiving” page on social media which generated a tremendous level of support; the funds raised will support the work of the group.

You will see from the Secretary’s email that Roy has decided not to seek re-election as Treasurer. He has kept our books in good order over the past few years and his involvement in that role will be missed, so a big thanks to Roy for his sound work and involvement and we hope that he will continue to be an active member of the group in years ahead.

Looking ahead, our main objective is to maintain the paths network and continue to promote Earlston through our booklet sales, leaflets and social media.

We have one project planned, improvements to the west side of the Circular Walk, for which funding and a contractor are in place; the work should be completed by September at the latest.

With Covid restrictions slowly lifting we should be able to hold a group meeting at some time over the coming months; it will be good to get back to that stage. 

Thanks to all who contribute both in kind and in doing all the physical work; everyone’s efforts, large or small, contribute to the ongoing success of our Group. And finally, I’d like think Ian for keeping all the wheels turning in terms of organising maintenance, work parties, funding applications, minutes and meetings….even before the countless hours of strimming.  
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	Treasurers Report 2019/20


	Accounts attached.

The Group thanked Roy for keeping the accounts in good order.
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	Website & Social Media

Review.

Website & Social Media

Review cont.
	During the year we developed a more integrated style of working with more important content posted at the same time on Facebook, Twitter and our website under “Latest News.” 

As a result, all our target audiences receive the same messages and information: keeping them both up to date and involved. 

The JustGiving exercise was fully internet based and this allowed us to not only receive donations but provide information about many of those using the page.  As a result, it was possible to engage with the supporters and send personal message of thanks by email, Facebook Messenger etc. 

WEBSITE

There have been no Minutes or new projects to publish so content generally unchanged apart from revisions to sales outlets and news/ photographs. 
SOCIAL MEDIA

Facebook and Twitter platforms remain most frequently used, even during the lockdowns.   The sharing of messages and support of other organisations has continued e.g., Scottish Borders Council, NHS Borders, Ramblers, Paths for All, Melrose Paths, Trimontium Trust and Community Council (it’s me!). In turn this generates interest back to ourselves.   

FACEBOOK: We have had a Facebook presence since 2017. At the time of the last AGM there were 270 people following our content but this has now almost doubled, standing at 510; 470 “like” us. 

Strongest responses have included Jack’s Boots, rotary bench damage, repair to the bench and work with Jog Earlston on Millbank. 

TWITTER: We have used the platform since 2012 and over almost 600 individuals, groups, business and charities continue to follow us.  2180 Tweets (messages) have been posted over the 11years. As only 140 characters are allowed, longer items have a brief narrative or photograph and a hyperlink to the website.
The Group expressed thanks to Sheila Gibb for maintaining a positive online presence.
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	Path Network Review
Path Network Review cont.

	NOTE: The comments which follow are based on experience of walking most of the routes and general feedback from other walkers.
Additionally:
· Normal grass cutting anticipated for most routes.

· Heavy footfall recognised on most routes.

· Covid-19 secure working required for future maintenance.
The Secretary provided the following information:

Leader Water Path:

•
Overall, the path is in good condition.

•
Forestry work at Leaderfoot entrance to path. Minor disruption for short period anticipated; warning notices for walkers displayed.

Future Work:
•    Ongoing routine maintenance.                 

Speedy’s Path: 

•
Overall, the path is in good condition despite heavy use over the past year.

Black Hill: 

•
The landowners ( Felicity & Francis Peto) had carried out drainage work in the field, at the path entrance from the Redpath road and had also extended the work to make significant improvements to the path at that point. The Group had shown appropriate appreciation for the work which was carried out at the landowners expense.
Sorrowlessfield Mains to Gattonside:

•
Nothing to report.

Mill Meadow: 

•
Overall, the path is in good condition although there is clear evidence of wear and tear on many sections.

Future Work:
•
Continue to monitor surface condition.

Mill Bank:  

•
Overall, the path is in good condition. 

Future work:

•
Remove pipe at top drain and put in short bridge.

•
All drainage ditches to be cleaned.

Earlston Circular (West): 

•
Overall, the western section of the route is in reasonable condition. 

•
Woodlands under new ownership – Anthony Foyle at Carolside and Robert Whittaker (local resident) Contact established and both very helpful.

•
Local resident, Gregor Anderson at Carolside Cottages, is keen to help with maintenance and a spare strimmer has been out-housed, to enable him to carry out grass cutting on our behalf. A very welcome extra pair of hands.

•
The whole route is still well used.

Future Work:

•
Consider how to replace broken seat on east side

•
Improve signage – additional marker discs.

•
Local fencing contractor to repair and replace two sections of steps above Carolside footbridge. Grant funding (Fallago Environment Fund) in place, start date to be confirmed but work to be completed by September 21. 

Sorrowlessfield: 

•
The  landowner had trees, overhanging the west side of the footbridge, removed to protect the structure.
The “Diamond Jubilee Path”: 

•
Overall, the path remains in good condition and has been heavily used over the past 12 months.

•
Some fence posts along the double fenced section behind Cowdenknowes House and the other sections to the south are loose in the ground.

•
Numerous log steps on “Scots Pine bank” are rotting/broken and will have to be replaced. Difficult area to access with materials and treated timber rather than logs may be the solution; a big task.
Future Work:

•
Add additional supports to repair double fences as required.

•
Assess work required to repair/replace log steps at Scots Pine bank. 

A68 “ Cycle/footpath:

•
SBC reviewing requirements and updating feasibility study for next section beyond N Lodge. Funding issue remains and it is unlikely that any further progress will be made this coming year.


	Ian

Ian / Tom/

Bill

Ian/Tom
Ian/ Tom

	Ongoing
Ongoing
Ongoing
Ongoing
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	Other Business

	Appointment of Office Bearers:

Under the terms of the Group Constitution all current office bearers were due to stand down having served two years. 

Apart from the Treasurer, who had previously indicated that he would not seek re-election the outgoing incumbents indicated that they were prepared to continue in their current roles within the group.
On this basis the Group nominations for the period 2021 - 2023 were as follows:

Chairman: Luke Comins; proposed Ian Gibb; seconded Roy Todd

Vice Chairman: Tom McGhee; proposed Bill Bryson; seconded John Kirkpatrick

Secretary: Ian Gibb; proposed Ruth Gregory; seconded Luke Comins

Treasurer: Emma Pressegh; proposed Sheila Gibb; seconded Tom McGhee
Booklet Sales:

Despite the obvious restrictions of booklet availability over the past year booklet sales had remained surprisingly good. The Chest Heart and Stroke Charity shop in Melrose had been a particularly good point of sale for several years and Roy Todd proposed that the group make a small donation (£25) to the charity in recognition of their past and ongoing support.

The Group wholeheartedly supported this proposal and were happy to see this increased to £50. 
 Leaflets: 
A chart reflecting the drop off in leaflets issued during the past 12 months is attached. 
The leaflet dispensers at Leaderfoot had recently been brought back into use with the easing of restrictions. Increasing numbers of visitors to the area and also those travelling through the area meant that there was a steady demand for the publications available at the viewpoint.

	Ian/ Roy


	20 Aug
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	Action Points and Future Work
	In responding to the draft minutes, Group members agreed both the action points and future work recorded in these notes while accepting that the plans might change in light of the ongoing situation.
The Group would be kept informed of any significant developments relating to the paths and any other matters by email.

	Ian
	Ongoing
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	Date of Next Meeting 
	No date for a formal meeting was arranged at this time however this would be kept under review and members advised.

	Ian


	Ongoing




